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Mercure Thame Lambert  
Hotel and Restaurant

Kite Restaurant & Bar  
AA Rosette 

Mercure Thame Lambert Hotel is perfect as your wedding venue and offers 
exceptional value for money with its wedding packages. From the ceremony 
to memorable photographs in spectacular settings, to stunning food and great 
entertainment at Mercure Thame Lambert Hotel we provide that authentic 
wedding experience with the capacity of  up to 130 guests. 

Contact us to discuss Mercure Thame Lambert Hotels all inclusive wedding 
packages for 2019.
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(Hillwerke Recreational Trust Reg Charity No. 279656)

Charges for Hire – Effective 1st January 2018

For Residents of the Parish of Aston Rowant
Monday–Sunday & Bank Holidays
Main Hall (8am–midnight) 	 14.00 per hour
Committee Room only 		 £8.50 per hour
Children’s Parties (daytime)	 £40.00 (3-4 hours)

	 For Non-Residents of the Parish of Aston Rowant
	 Monday–Sunday & Bank Holidays
	 Main Hall (8am–midnight) 	 £15.00 per hour
	 Committee Room only 		  £9.50 per hour
	 Children’s Parties (daytime)	 £50.00 (3-4 hours)

	 All weekend hire – Fri mid-day to Sun mid-day     
	 Resident £500;  Non Resident £620

	 All day hire – 8am to midnight                                    
	 Resident £210; Non Resident £225

	 All evening hire – 5pm to midnight                           
	 Resident £85;   Non Resident £90

	 Bar Licence (if required) will incur an additional charge of £20

To make a booking, email bookings@kbvh.org, phone 07391 139707  
or visit our website www.kbvh.org where you will also find a full  
description of the facilities we can offer plus details of activities  

currently taking place in the hall.
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Zumba 
every Monday 6.30pm
07834 994699

Kettlebell Abs 
every Wednesday 6.00pm
07801 553019

Yoga with Rachel Hawkins 
every Wednesday 7.00pm
07552 185499

KINGSTON BLOUNT VILLAGE HALL DIARY 

USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS
CAB Local office www.adviceguide.org.uk 				    01844 214827
Chinnor Village Centre 						      01844 353733
Church Tower, Aston Rowant: R Newton 				    01844 352926
Dial-a-ride (for people with mobility problems) 			   01869 327048
Highways Pothole Hotline 					     0845 3101111
Highways Street Light Hotline 					     0800 317802
Library-Chinnor 							      01844 351721
Oxon County Council www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 			   01865 792422
Police-Thame (Thames Valley) 					     101 or 999
Poor’s Hillock Allotments: Rupert Wolstenholme			   07866 302697 
		 Rupert.wolstenholme@btinternet.com
Porch: S Thompson 						      01844 351334
Porch: J Rooksby 							      01844 352320
Post office-Chinnor 						      01844 351214
Schools:
Aston Rowant C of  E School 					     01844 351671
Icknield Community College Watlington 				    01491 612691
Lord Williams School Thame 					     01844 210510
Mill Lane School Chinnor 					     01844 352106
St Andrew’s C of  E, Chinnor 					     01844 351353
SODC Main Customer Services 					     01235 422422
SODC Refuse/Recycling 						      03000 610610
SODC Planning 							      01235 422600
Reporting Fly-tipping 						      03000 610610
SODC Environmental Department 				    01235 422403
Village Hall Hire/Bookings: Andrea Tinson 				   07391 139707

Flowers 4 All
Third Thursday of  every month
07748408442

NEW! Gentle Chair Based Exercises
every alternate Friday from 10.30am
(see p.17) with Rachel & Wendy Hawkins
07552 185499
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Rector to the United Parish
The Rev’d Maggie Thorne
The Rectory, Chinnor OX39 4DH
01844 354626

Assistant Curate
The Rev’d Dr. Jacky Barr

Parish Administrator
Tricia Prescott csarc@btinternet.com
Chinnor Church Office, OX39 4PG 01844 352472

Associate Clergy: 
Aston Rowant
The Rev’d Des Foote 01844 355945
The Rev’d Dr. Brian Griffiths 01844 355953
Crowell
The Rev’d Maggie Thorne 01844 354626

Churchwardens
Aston Rowant: Richard Boarder 07795 681263, Jeremy Wilcock 01844 761119
Crowell: Maggie & Andy Warman 01844 351909  

PCC Treasurer 
Michael DeVal12 Oakley Road, Chinnor OX39 4HB 07807 967452

For arrangements for Baptism, Confirmation and Marriage please contact the Parish
Administrator (see above).

Methodist Services – Station Road, Chinnor

LOCAL CHURCH CONTACTS

LOCAL CHURCH SERVICES
Aston Rowant Church Services

First Sunday of  every month – 10am Family Service
2nd, 3rd,4th Sundays 10am  – Holy Communion
3rd Sunday – Service of  the Word with hymns and sermon
Fifth Sundays see notice board in Church porch or village notice board
1st Tuesday of  every month 8am  – Morning Prayers

Crowell Church Services
1st Sunday of  the month 6pm – Evensong
2nd Sunday of  the month 10am – Eucharist
3rd Saturday of  the month – Soul Space at 5.30pm   
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AN ANNOUNCEMENT FROM MAGGIE 

Dear friends
It is with feelings of  both sadness and great excitement that I have to tell you that 

I have recently been appointed to the position of  Rector of  the Benefice of  Coity, 
Nolton and Bracla with Coychurch. It is a very different parish to this, being the town 
centre church in Bridgend, plus three others, which together comprise the major part 
of  the town which is situated between Cardiff and Swansea. My last Sunday in the 
United Parish will be on 19th May and I’ll be moving very soon after that. Some of  
you will know the draw that Wales has for both my husband and me and it’s time to 
make a permanant move there. The parish is only 10 minutes drive from the M4, so 
I do hope that those of  you who like to visit Wales, will stop by from time to time and 
say ‘Hello’. The United Parish and the wonderful people who live here, will always 
remain close to my heart as I hope I will yours. In the remaining time, I will continue 
to serve the villages in the best way that I can. 

God bless you all.   

Maggie

Chinnor Churches Go Wild! Spring Nature Walk will take place on Palm Sunday,  
14th April. Meet at Aston Rowant Church at 2.30pm.
We'll be walking to local conservation spots and sharing ideas for local wildlife  
conservation, followed by teas. 
All welcome,

Jo Whitfield

CHINNOR CHURCHES GO WILD!  

Every five years the Church Electoral Roll requires renewing by law. To have any vote 
on church matters you must be listed on the Electoral Roll. The current Electoral Roll 
has been in existence for five years and needs to be renewed.

All people on the Electoral Rolls for Chinnor, Sydenham, Aston Rowant and 
Crowell will need to renew their listing. There are additional requirements this year  
in order to comply with the new Data Protection rules. New forms are being prepared 
and will be available soon. Those wishing to be added to the Electoral Roll should 
request a form from the Parish Office at St Andrew’s.

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting is to be held on 10th April at Chinnor  
Village Centre where the final Electoral Roll will be accepted.

CHURCH ELECTORAL ROLL
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Parish Website
www.astonrowant.org.uk

Parish Clerk
Tracy Lambourne
clerk@astonrowant.org.uk
01844 353989
07971039612

Parish Councillors:
Chairman Peter Tinson Kingston Blount 		  01844 352817
Vice Chair Peter Hetherington Kingston Blount 		  01844 353296
Councillor Matthew Day Kingston Blount 		  01844 351300
Councillor Steven Sowerby Kingston Blount 		  01844 351392
Councillor Trelawney Hill Aston Rowant 		  01844 353051
Councillor Adam Bernstein  Aston Rowant                      	 07754 915216

District Councillors:
Lynn Lloyd 		  01844 354313 	 lynn.lloyd@southoxon.gov.uk
Ian White 		  01844 352085 	 ian.white@southoxon.gov.uk
		

County Councillor
Jeannette Matelot 	 jeannette.matelot@oxfordshire.gov.uk

MP
John Howell 		  01491 612852 	 howelljm@parliament.uk

Police Community Support Office 
tel: 101		  ThameHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

Village Hall Hire/Bookings
Andrea Tinson 	 07391 139707 	 bookings@kbvh.org

Play Area
Tracy Lambourne 	 01844 353989 	 clerk@astonrowant.org.uk

Aston Rowant Cricket Club Chairman
Simon Tremlin 	 07780 672552

PARISH COUNCIL & LOCAL CONTACTS
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Parish Council meetings were held on Wednesday 13th of  February and Wednesday 
13th of  March where the applications detailed below were discussed. At the time of  
writing, the next meeting of  the Council will be held on Wednesday 10th of  April in 
Kingston Blount Village Hall. 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS:

P18/S4243/FUL: for Variation of  condition 2 (dwellings) on application P17/S4288/
FUL to incorporate design changes.  Demolition of  Hill Cottage & stable.  Erection of  
new dwelling, provision of  new approach drive, landscaping, fencing & other works at 
Hill Cottage, High St, Kingston Blount – OBJECTION: too many amendments to be 
considered as a variation of  the original plans.
 
P19/S0107/FUL: for demolition of  part of  existing dwelling and erection of  a new 
detached dwelling with parking and access, plus alterations to existing access at  
Windrush, Chinnor Road, Aston Rowant – NO OBJECTION.  

P19/S0052/HH: for Single and two storey extensions at Warren Farm, Aston Hill,  
Aston Rowant – OBJECTION: Too large and not in keeping with the Chilterns 
AONB.

P19/S0089/HH: for Garden office and workshop at Chestles Barn, The Green,  
Aston Rowant – SUPPORT.

P19/S0708/DIS: Change of  use from A4 to C1/A3 with first floor and single  
storey extensions. 
P18/S3392/FUL: Condition 3, schedule of  materials at the former Cherry Tree pub, 
Kingston Blount. STILL UNDER CONSIDERATION BY COUNCILLORS

PLANNING DECISIONS OF SODC: 

P18/S3856/HH:- Replacement entrance gates at The Old Vicarage, Aston Rowant – 
GRANTED

P18/S3392/FUL: Revision of  P17/S4443/FUL at The former Cherry Tree pub, 
Kingston Blount –  GRANTED

P18/S3813/FUL: Erection of  4 dwellings and creation of  new access at land to the 
rear of  Orchard House High Street Kingston Blount – REFUSED.

ASTON ROWANT PARISH COUNCIL NOTES
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PLANNING DECISIONS MADE SINCE THE LAST MEETING:  

P19/S0052/HH: for Single and two-storey extensions at Warren Farm, Aston Hill –  
GRANTED.

P19/S0089/HH: for Garden office and workshop at Chestles Barn, The Green, Aston 
Rowant – GRANTED.

Please note that all Planning Applications for the Parish can be found on the Parish 
Council Website: http://www.astonrowant.org.uk/Planning

All past minutes of  Aston Rowant Parish Council (Including the Annual Parish  
Meeting) can be found under: http://www.astonrowant.org.uk/meetings.html

Occasional updates concerning the Parish are added to the Kingston Blount/ 
Aston Rowant (KBAR) Facebook page. To join, login to Facebook www.facebook.com, 
search for ‘KBAR’ and ask to join the group.

Tracy Lambourne, 
Clerk to Aston Rowant Parish Council

Grace 
carpentry & building 

gcb 

All aspects of carpentry and building work undertaken. 
A friendly, reliable and trustworthy service. 

Based in Monks Risborough. 
 

Tel: 01844 698771   Mob: 07725 328 049 
Email: grace.gcb@outlook.com 
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NEWS FROM FIVEWAYS

The duck racing is over for another year, the numbers were good and everyone  
seemed to enjoy it despite some children getting very wet! The teas in the church  
were delicious as usual. The new signage was in place, which it is hoped will help to 
protect this special place. The snowdrops were out along with an increasing number  
of  aconites. The date for next year will be Sun 16th February –  a little later. 

As I write the daffodils are still in flower; we have both British wild varieties, 
although the “Welsh” did not flower so well this year. There are also a few snowflakes 
and the wood anemones have shot up. Please do not remove any flower heads as 
they should drop seed and spread if  we are lucky. We will shortly be monitoring the 
bluebells for any signs of  the Spanish invaders. Most of  our gardens have these foreign 
bluebells, which are extremely difficult to dispose of  and which could eliminate the 
English version in the decades to come. They should not be composted or sent to  
landfill. Flowers to come – look out for the white greater stitchwort and wild garlic. 

We have removed a few old and rotten hawthorns – some came down in the gales. 
They have been replaced. It is hoped that the surviving hollies along Church Lane will 
do well this year. We lost a lot in the drought of  2018 and we are short of  evergreens. 

The stream is running well and clear, there are some small fish in there but they 
are not easy to see or catch. The local youth have resumed dam building, which is to 
be encouraged. It would be useful if  they could leave a hole for the fish to use to move 
about at the base. I saw a water vole last spring diving upstream of  the old dead tree – 
please report it if  you see it again as they are quite rare. 

We are always looking for people to help for the odd hour, or even whilst they walk 
through – especially mid-summer. We are open for sponsorship for any specific new  
local wild flower plants. Plants seem more certain than seed and some such as the 
yellow toadflax plants have spread dramatically and are seeding. 

I know for a fact that there are otters using the local watercourses. I am a fisher-
man so I do not wholeheartedly welcome them, as they can devastate our native fish. 
Otters annoyingly generally only eat the fish livers and leave the rest of  the fish un-
eaten. Our miniscule  local streams do contain wild brown trout which are unique to 
a specific  Thames’ tributary and cannot be replaced. The otters would most likely be 
seen in Aston lake, where there is more food but they are wily and elusive and would 
require camera traps to spot.   

Mike Eaton
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ASTON ROWANT SCHOOL NEWS

This is our School Council for the Spring Term.
Our charity for this year is British Heart foundation. We are hoping to add to the 

£55  we raised last term with a cake sale next week.
At our school council meetings, we discuss any suggestions from children in the 

school to improve the way our school works. These include ways to celebrate children’s 
good behaviour and recognition of  our school values.

Last month Owl, Fox and Squirrel classes visited the Oxford Mosque and 
Christchurch Cathedral. At the Mosque, after we had taken our shoes off, we were 
shown were they washed before going into the very large room for prayer. We went  
on to the Cathedral where some of  the children dressed up, heard the story of  St. 
Frideswide and had a tour round. There are a lot of  repairs and maintenance work  
in the Cathedral at the moment, but we were still able to enjoy looking at the amazing 
ceilings through binoculars and the beautiful stained-glass windows, where there were 
some surprises! We look forward to returning to see the Cathedral without lots of   
scaffolding. It was a great experience to compare these special places of  worship,  
with our own church in the village that we know well. 

Dee Turton 



For a FREE quotation call
/LawnMasterUK

/LawnMasterTV

@LawnMasterUK
Tel: 0800 326 5017

Your lawn, our
expertise... 

perfect!

Your lawn, our
expertise... 

perfect!

www.lawnmaster.co.uk

SEE RESULTS IN JUST

10 DAYS

ASK FOR A

FREE
LAWN

ANALYSIS

Beautiful lawns at affordable prices

professional lawn care
Certificate Number 8302 

ISO 9001

Or just text
‘lawn’ 

and your postcode 
to 60777 

and we will call you.

or text LAWN followed by your POST CODE
to 60777 and we will call you back

*Texts charged at your operator’s standard rate 

THE ONLY NATIONAL LAWN TREATMENT COMPANY IN THE UK TO EMPLOY QUALIFIED GREENKEEPERS

For a free lawn analysis call

0800 326 5017

Your lawn, our
expertise...

perfect!

Your lawn, our
expertise...

perfect!

professional lawn care

Tailored lawn treatment programmes are 
available to improve your lawns all year round

www.lawnmaster.co.uk

Have your lawn treated by a qualified greenkeeper

Matt Evans - Ex Greenkeeper from local Golf 
Clubs including The Oxfordshie, Harleyford, 
Whiteleaf, and professional tournament 
experience on Many European tour events and 
Open Championship at St Andrews.

Treatments
from £18

AFTERBEFORE

Tailored lawn treatment programmes are 
available to improve your lawns all year round
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It’s that time of  year again. The sun has been shining and with the grass growing it 
ushers in the start of  a new cricket season. Aston Rowant Cricket Club is no different 
as we prepare for the new season.

But as noted in previous Parish Notes, there have been a few changes with new 
chairman Simon Tremlin taking on the role who has been a member for 25 years,  
latterly as overseer of  the ground staff. He has taken over from Paul Humphreys who 
has stood down after five years as Chair. Our thanks go to Paul for all his hard work 
during his tenure. He remains heavily involved in the club and will remain on the 
committee and is now taking the lead in the Commercial/Sponsorship dealings.   

There will be four senior teams each Saturday with the 1st XI competing in the 
highest possible standard in the Home Counties Premier League and the 2nd, 3rd  
and 4th XI’s competing in their respective Cherwell leagues as well as junior cricket 
for girls and boys of  all ages. New players of  any standard are always welcome and 
again as previously stated everyone is welcome to join us at the club to meet people 
and have a drink in the wonderful setting of  the ground. ARCC is much more than  
a cricket club!  

We are also launching a new venture this year: the launch of  an 1881 club (the 
cricket club was formed in 1881) this new club is available to everyone, but we  
especially want to encourage former ARCC players to reconnect with the club and 
meet up on a regular basis. We are also maintaining the social membership for people 
who want to support the club by using the bar, which is just £10 for the 2019 season 
and ideal if  you fancy a gin and tonic after work on a Friday or over the weekend.    

Details for all of  the above are available from the club or on the website (www.
astonrowantcc.com) or twitter @astonrowant_cc.  Feel free to come down on a Friday 
evening when both juniors and senior players train and the rest of  us catch up at the 
bar, or on a Saturday when cricket is being played.

Some dates to note:
Friday 5th April first outdoor training session for both seniors and juniors. Bar 

opens with a choice of  continental lagers, real ales & a large selection of  gin! 
Sunday 14th April, first preseason friendly v Exeter University 1st XI
Saturday 20th April, second preseason friendly vs Datchet CC 1st XI. 12.30pm 

start
Friday 26th April, T20 preseason vs Cardiff University 1st XI.  5pm start
Sunday 28th April, County game Oxfordshire CCC v Buckinghamshire CCC.
Saturday 11th May, First Home Counties League game ARCC 1st XI  v Henley 

CC (the 2018 HCPL champions).  This will be played in coloured kit & with a pink 
ball as it is a 50 over aside league game.  

There will be more events to be announced and we will deliver a fixture list to as 
many people as possible in the Parish, so watch this space.

Steven Sowerby

NEWS FROM ARCC 
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Watlington Gardening Club
This is a small friendly group who meet monthly on the first Wednesday of  the month 
in Watlington Town Hall at 7.45pm for a specialist talk with tea, coffee and biscuits. 

On the 3rd April there will be a talk by Heather from Fibrex Nurseries on Growing 
Pelargoniums. On 1st May Andrew Mikolajski will give a talk entitled ‘March of  the 
Women’ – when he will ask and answer the question, ‘Who are the notable women 
gardeners of  the past and today?’

The club has also organised some interesting garden visits for the summer and the 
details are on display at the meetings.

Rubbish Collection in Aston Rowant
From a village resident: The normal day for collection within Aston Rowant is Tuesday, 
with certain exceptions e.g. Christmas/New Year. South Oxon District Council  
recommends, ‘You need to put bin out for collection before 7 a.m on your collection 
day.  It is OK to put bins out the evening before.’ There has been a recent propensity 
for some residents to put bins out early Monday morning which is both unsightly and 
uneccessary.  Please accord with the Council’s advice.

Parish Walks
Once again ARPC have offered two walks to appear in the Chiltern Conservation 
Board’s Spring Walking Festival. The walks are open to anyone to join but please  
contact the Board through their website to book a place. The first one is on Sunday  
26th May, meeting at 10.00 at The Shepherds Crook, Crowell. It is sponsored by the 
Chiltern Society. The second is on Sunday 2 June, meeting at The Leathern Bottle 
pub in Lewknor, also at 10.00. This is in conjunction with Thame and Wheatley Ram-
blers. Both walks are 6 miles. You could have lunch after the walks at either pub but 
please book at the Crook if  you want to eat there. I repeat that these walk are open to 
anyone but the Chiltern Conservation Board prefer you to book. There is no charge.

Peter Hetherington

Oil Syndicate
To join the heating oil syndicate in the parish that runs oil refills three times a year – 
January/February (winter weather dependent),  June and November –  email Adam 
Bernstein at  adam.bernstein@mac.com. 
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NOTICEBOARD
What’s going on in Kingston Blount,  
Aston Rowant & nearby
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NOTICEBOARD

 New Classes in the Village Hall
Gentle Chair Based Exercise Classes to ease pain and improve health, using bach 
flower remedies, breathing techniques and movement will he held in Kingston Blount 
Village Hall on alternate Friday mornings from 10.30am-11.30am, starting on March 
29th and continuing Apr 12th, Apr 26th etc.  The cost will be £4.00 and includes 
tea,coffee and homemade biscuits. Please contact Rachel or Wendy Hawkins on 
01844 351301 or 07484 182 947 for further details
 
 

Allotments Available
Please contact Rupert Wolstenholme if  you are interested in taking on an allotment. 
rupert.wolstenholme@btinternet.com, 07866 302697  

Duck Races
The Duck Races, Snowdrops & Cream Teas was a huge success again. Organised 
jointly by ARPC Amenities Group and Aston Rowant Church, over 200 people took 
part in the Duck Races and very many enjoyed the teas. ARPC have also installed a 
permanent information board at Fiveways, Church Lane giving a brief  history of  the 
area. If  you haven’t already seen it, please do go and have a look, but at the moment 
you may need boots or wellies to walk there! And if  you want to venture further, the 
Chiltern Society with ARPC’s help have installed gates to replace stiles all the way to 
Kingston Stert from the junction of  the Lower Icknield Way with the Church Lane 
bridleway.

Peter Hetherington
 

Hunger Lunch on 25th March
Thank you to all who supported this event, especially to those who brought soup  
and those who washed up. We made £446 plus a couple of  large boxes of  tinned and 
dry foodstuffs. The Steppin Stone Centre is very dependent on donations, so  
this contribution is much appreciated.

Rona Knight

Advertising in the Parish Notes
Please email Julian Knight if  you are interested in advertising: jknight652@aol.com : 	
			  1/4 page – £10 for one issue or six issues for £40

1/2 page – £15 for one issue or six issues for £60
Full page – £30 for one issue or six issues for £120
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CREATIVE LANDSCAPE GARDENING

• Patios & paths • Brickwork • Planting & hedging

• Fencing • Driveways • Wildflower meadows

• Lawns • Garden maintenance • Tree surgery     

• Woodland management • Agricultural fencing

Telephone: 01844 351919 Mobile: 07718 257104
Email: rowlandscapes@googlemail.com   Website: www.rowlandscapes.com

AIRS HOUSE
FOR 

QUALITY CARPETS
TILES, VINYLS & WOOD FLOORING

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL
INSURANCE ESTIMATES
ADAPTION & REPAIRS

 
Contact Airs House Carpets today for a professional 

supply and fitting service. 
 

01844 342 546
sales@airshouse.co.uk 

www.airshouseflooring.co.uk

LOCAL ADVERTISING – email jknight652@aol.com
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LOCAL ADVERTISING – email jknight652@aol.com
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The Foot Sanctuary
devoted to providing the best healthcare for your feet

‘We support children’s inherent love of learning.’
Maria Montessori

The nursery accepts children from the age of 2 to 5 years.
Introductory Montessori classes from 2 to 2 ½ years of age.

The nursery is part of Oxfordshire funding scheme 
for 2,3, and 4 year olds. 

Please contact the nursery for further information.

The Montessori Nursery School 
The Village Hall, Kingston Blount, OX39 4SWT

07846 254547 
themontessorinurseryschool.co.uk

MEAB Accredited & Ofsted inspected ‘Good’

Sue Yeowart HCPC 26216 reg. Podiatrist Chiropodist 
Reflexologist ~ Reiki Master ~ Intuitive Healer 

Medical Pedicure using  
 Neal’s Yard Products
Podiatry - Chiropody
Paraffin Wax Treatment
Cryosurgery
Reflexology
Reiki with crystals  

58 London Road
Milton Common

OX9 2JL
01844 278606
07941 035849
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Reflexology & Aromatherapy 
Treatments in Chinnor

Sharon Findlow 
ITEC Dip MAR MCThA CNHC

20 years experience

 Treatments may aid: back pain, migraine, sleep disorders, fatigue, muscle aches,  
depression and hormonal imbalances.

Enquiries welcome
07917 817923

sharon.findlow2015@gmail.com
20% OFF FIRST TREATMENT
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17OXFORDSHIRE

Oxfordshire Grown, 
seasonal garden flowers 
Flowers all grown on our 20 year established 
plant nursery. Cottage garden favourites along 
with many more unusual flowers and shrubs 
from the meadow. Our style is loose, organic  
and textured with lots of  scent.

We supply bouquets of  flowers which can be 
delivered within the Oxfordshire area or by  
post further afield,  buckets of  cut flowers for  
you to arrange yourself  without making a  
dent in your own flower  bed.

We also provide a full wedding service,  
flowers for parties and funerals.

Babylon Flowers, Chestnut Farm, Cuxham, 
Watlington, Oxfordshire, OX49 5ND
Tel: 07958119485 
email juliet@babylonflowers.co.uk
www.babylonflowers.co.uk

32  N THE GRANGE, ISLIP
Mill Street, Islip, Kidlington, OX5 2SY. Ann & 
Jon Conibear, 01865 373494 (weekdays only), 
annconibear494@gmail.com. 2m E of  Kidlington & 
approx 5m N of  Oxford. The Grange is 400yds down Mill 
St on the R. The garden is 200yds from the car park. Wed 
29 May (2-5.30). Adm £4, chd free. Home-made 
teas. Visits also by arrangement Mar to Oct for 
groups of up to 20. 
A 2½ acre garden in a former quarry with landscaped 
banks and cloud pruned hedges. The garden is naturalistic 
and combines wild planting with more formal planting of  
shrubs and perennials. The woodland garden is planted 
with rare plants and there are wildflower meadows which 
look especially colourful in the spring. There is a small 
pond and bog garden edged by a rockery with interesting 
ferns. The garden has steep gravel paths and is on several 
levels.
f g b

33  GREENFIELD FARM
Christmas Common, Nr Watlington, OX49 5HG. 
Andrew & Jane Ingram, 01491 612434, 
andrew@andrewbingram.com. 4m from J5 M40, 7m 
from Henley. J5 M40, A40 towards Oxford for ½m, turn L 
signed Christmas Common. ¾m past Fox & Hounds Pub, 
turn L at Tree Barn sign. Visits by arrangement May to 
Sept for groups of up to 30. Adm £4, chd free. 
10 acre wild flower meadow surrounded by woodland, 
established 22 yrs ago under the Countryside 

Stewardship Scheme. Traditional Chiltern chalkland 
meadow in beautiful peaceful setting with 100 species of  
perennial wild flowers, grasses and 5 species of  orchids. 
½m walk from parking area to meadow. Opportunity to 
return via typical Chiltern beechwood.
f C 

34  THE GROVE
North Street, Middle Barton, Chipping Norton, 
OX7 7BZ. Ivor & Barbara Hill. 7m E Chipping Norton. 
On B4030, 2m from junction A4260 & B4030, opp 
Cinnamon Stick restaurant. Parking in street. Sun 19 May 
(1.30-5). Adm £3.50, chd free. Home-made teas. 
Mature informal plantsman’s ⅓ acre garden, planted for 
yr-round interest around C19 Cotswold stone cottage 
(not open). Numerous borders with wide variety of  
unusual shrubs, trees and hardy plants; several species 
weigela, syringe, viburnum and philadelphus. Pond area, 
well stocked greenhouse. Plant list and garden history 
available. Home-made preserves for sale. Wheelchair 
access to most of  garden.
e g b

Find us on Facebook @NGSOxfordshire
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LOCAL ADVERTISING – email jknight652@aol.com

ARBOCARE 
TREE SURGERY LTD

Qualified and Experienced Arborists
Established over 25years 

Contractors to the National Trust

Crown reductions / Thinning / Felling
Hedge Trimming
Stump Grinding 

Decay Detection/Reports

Free Phone: 0808 1555815
Mobile: 07778811136

WWW.ARBOCARE.CO.UK
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Professional Arborist

All aspects of tree work undertaken including fencing.
All work done to British standard 3998.
Fully qualified £5 million public liability.

NPTC certified National certificate in Arboriculture 
and National diploma training.

Based in Kingston Blount.
Your job is our future so we take pride in our work.  

For a free quote call Michael Hawkins today. 

michael@michaelstreeservices.co.uk      
www.michaelstreeservices.co.uk      Tel: 07765 123412

Michael’s Tree Services

Jones 
Garden Care

Get your garden 
ready for Spring...

Call Curtis – 
07890 587872

 

4A THAME ROAD
CHINNOR

TEL: 01844 352033

Generations

FAMILY 
HAIRDRESSING

FAMILY 
HAIR SALON
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THE SWAN 

AT TETSWORTH

High Street 
Tetsworth,

Oxon OX9 7AB
Restaurant: 

01844 281182

Antique Centre 
open every day 

10am to 6pm
01844 281777

The Swan at Tetsworth Restaurant has 
now re-opened so please pay us a visit and  

sample our new menu!  

Antoine

The Aston Rowant School House Educational Trust was set up in 1992 when the  
former teacher’s house, belonging to Aston Rowant Church of  England Primary 
School, was sold. The money from the sale was invested to raise income which is 
available to assist with education. 

The precise rules are that the Scheme allows the Trustees to apply the income:
a) In or towards promoting the education of  pupils attending the Aston Rowant 

Church of  England Primary School. 
b) In or towards promoting the education (including social and physical training) 

of  persons under the age of  25 years who have at any time attended the school or 
who are resident in the Parish of  Aston Rowant. 

Some residents in the parish may either have children or are themselves eligible  
to obtain a grant. To be considered you need to apply in writing to the Trustees who 
will consider applications at their bi-annual meetings in May and November. Each  
application will be considered on merit – there is no guarantee. 

If  you would like more information please contact:
Peter Lambert  01844 352617 or 
Mary Williams  01844 353927.

ASTON ROWANT SCHOOL HOUSE TRUST
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MICK HOBDELL 
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Oil Boiler/Aga Services and Repairs

Power flushing (to remove build-up in central heating
systems, increasing efficiency)

General Plumbing

Phone 07554 426113 or 01844 281521
Tetsworth  Nr Thame

Bonfires can be a fire hazard, a health risk and a nuisance to others. But they are not 
prohibited by any bylaws. If  you must have a fire:

Think of  your neighbours before lighting a bonfire.
Do not light a bonfire within an hour of  dusk, as temperature inversion conditions will keep 	

		  the smoke near the ground level.
Check that the conditions are not too windy.
Carry out the burning as quickly as possible.
Use dry material.
If  your neighbour’s are in their garden and you think they will be affected don’t have it.
If  your neighbour’s windows are open, call and tell them you are having a bonfire, so they  

		  can close them.  
Do not add any household waste and do not leave a bonfire unattended.
Be aware of  neighbour’s wishes and try not to cause offence.

Alternatively, you can compost as much garden rubbish as possible. A properly built 
compost heap will be able to deal with most garden waste. And you can obtain garden 
waste recycling wheely bins from South Oxfordshire District Council, 01491 823000. 
They are emptied every two weeks. 

For more information and clarification call Environmental Health on 01491 823214 or go to www.
defra.gov.uk, where A Review of  Bonfire Smoke Nuisance Controls is available. 

BONFIRES
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COMPLETE TREE SERVICES 

Complete Tree Services was founded in 1983 to 
provide a professional Arboricultural Advisory and 
contracting service, we operate in Oxfordshire and 

the surrounding areas.

The company is fully accredited under the 
Arboricultural Association Approved Contractor 
Scheme.  We are able to deal effectively with any 

tree related issues.

All operatives employed are fully trained and 
carry all necessary certification.  We have full 
public liability insurance of ten million pounds 

and operate a 24 hour emergency call out service.

Please contact our office on 01844 351488

email: arbor@globalnet.co.uk
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01844 220035  www.llynilly.com 

55 North Street, Thame OX9 3BH  info@tillynilly.com 

Shop Mon-Fri 10-5 Sat 10-4   Showroom & Studio Mon-Fri 9-4 

 

Other times by appointment 

Bespoke  Soft Furnishings, Curtain & Blinds          
hand finished, made to measure service includes free 
measuring, quotation and assistance with choosing 
appropriate products 

Accessories and services - Curtain poles and tracks, 
wallpaper, upholstery and installation 

Interior Design assistance - tailored to your needs 
from plan to completed design or help with finishing off 
your look. 

Shopping - Our street level shop offers soft furnishing, 
lighting and decorative pieces 

George Stevens 
Garden Grounds Maintenance 

A local, reliable, friendly service based in Kingston Blount

Supplying quality hardwood logs
 Hedge cutting

Specialist in all types of fencing: 
domestic, agricultural and equine

 

Call George today for a free quote or more information
07867 553735  ghsgardenservices@gmail.com

LOCAL ADVERTISING – email jknight652@aol.com
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At Surman & Horwood Funeral Services & Monumental Masons  
we offer comprehensive funeral services from a family run business  

with years of experience.  

Chapel of Rest, The Green, Crowell 
01844 351323 (24 hours)

Surman & Horwood
Funeral Services
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STOCKER & CO.
SOLICITORS

We give very competitive rates for conveyancing  
and a fast efficient service. 
We also specialise in:

· Wills & Probate
· Commercial transaction
· Divorce and matrimonial matters
· We operate a Home Wills Service

So, pay us a visit for all your legal matters

01844 216995
10A BUTTERMARKET,  THAME, OX9 3EW



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
APRIL 
3	 Watlington Gardening Club (p.16)
5	 ARCC – first outdoor training session for seniors and juniors (p.15)
9	 Neighbourhood Plan Meeting
10	 ARPC Meeting & Annual Parish Meeting, KBVH 
	 Church Electoral Roll, Chinnor (p.7)
11	 Sydenham Coffee Morning  
14	 Chinnor Churches Go Wild (p.7)

MAY
1 	 Watlington Gardening Club (p.16)
9	 Sydenham Coffee Morning 
12	 Point to Point
14	 Neighbourhood Plan Meeting 
15	 ARPC Meeting
	 Copy due in for June/July Parish Notes
26	 Parish Walk (p.16)

Sydenham Village Fayre is Saturday 1st June!

REGULAR DATES

MONDAYS
Kindergym Thame
Zumba 6.30pm KB Village Hall

TUESDAYS
Bell Ringing 7.30pm Aston Rowant

WEDNESDAYS
Kettlebell Abs 6.00pm KB Village Hall
Yoga 7.00pm KB Village Hall

THURSDAYS
StarBoddlers 11.00am Chinnor
Full Circle, Aston Rowant School  

	 12-1pm (term-time)
Flowers 4 All (third Thursday) KBVH

FRIDAYS
Tiddlypeeps 9.30am Chinnor
Gentle Chair Based Excercises
	 every alternate Friday from 	

		  10.30am KBVH

SATURDAYS 
Soul Space 5.30pm Crowell Church 
(now only 3rd Saturday of  month) 

SUNDAYS (1st of month)
Aston Rowant Church Family
Friendly service 10.00am

Copy for the June/July issue is due on 15th May.  
Please email sarahparishnotes@gmail.com


